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Welcome 
Welcome to 2018 and thanks 
to all of you for returning 
each year to spend your 
summer at Paul Bunyan! We 
hope you relax and enjoy the 
upcoming camping season 
creating many good 
memories for you and your 
family and friends! We plan 
to have the water turned on 
for the April 28/29 weekend 
and it will be posted on our 
Facebook group page. 

 
THANK YOU to all the 
volunteers who helped with 
park activities last season! 
Thanks to everyone who 
donated prizes to our Annual 
Penny Sale and those who 
bought tickets! 

Events 
Some upcoming events for 
2018:  
June 2: Park-Wide Yard Sales 
June 30: Annual Penny Sale 
July 1: Canada Day Fireworks 
and Dance at Pavillion (Date 
tentative) 
July 21: Portuguese Feast 
July 28: Kids Day 
Aug 4: Karaoke  
Aug 5: Poker Run 
Aug 11: PB Carnival 
Fundraiser for Ronald 
McDonald House 
Sept 1: Potluck Social & 
Dance at Pavillion 
Oct 6: Trick or Treating & 
Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Seasonal Lot Lease Renewals 
 
Every year the form we send you to renew the Seasonal License of Occupation must be 
signed and returned BEFORE the season begins. Seasonal lot fees are due APRIL 30TH.  All 
past due lot fees will have interest charged at 2% per month beginning May 1ST.  In order 
to receive the early-pay discount we must receive your payment on or before February 
28, 2018. We have pre-authorized debit available if you wish to use it for the 6 month 
payment plan.  Credit cards will not be accepted for seasonal lot payments.  
NEW – Please include your insurance company name & policy number for your trailer. 
Everyone MUST have liability insurance. If your insurance provider does not provide 
coverage, our local insurance company will provide this service regardless of your trailer 
age. Please contact the office for details.  
Be sure to review the enclosed lease agreement and updated rules, check that your 
information is correct, sign the agreement form and return it to us with your payment. 
Thank you. 
 

Boats, Vehicles & Utility Trailers 
 
Campsites are not to be used for boat, vehicle or utility trailer storage. We have other 
storage available. Please contact the office to make arrangements. 
 

Golf Carts 
 
We require proof of insurance each year for your golf cart. Operators must have a valid 
driver’s license and you must drive responsibly with riders seated at all times. Golf carts 
MUST have lights when driven in the dark. 
 

Garbage, Recycling & Yard Waste 
 
The large red dumpsters are for regular household garbage ONLY. Bagged household 
garbage must be taken to the garbage area. Garbage cans within the park are for loose 
garbage only. WE DO NOT accept furniture, large electronic items, mattresses, carpets 
or construction materials. These items must be brought to the Varna Landfill Site. The 
metal area is for metal only. Anyone who drops off unauthorized items will be invoiced 
a minimum of $75. Please DO NOT bag recyclables. Loose recyclables only.  
Leaves must be bagged in paper yard waste bags. Please do not bag dirt. Grass clippings 
should be mulched. They may be dropped off at the yard waste section in the garbage 
area or left beside the street on your lot for pick up. 
 
 

 



 

Off Season 
 
Keep in mind that the hydro may not always be available 
during the off season. It is highly recommended that you 
empty your refrigerator and freezer prior to Oct 31st.  
Also during the off season, snow plowing may not be 
completed in all sections to the park. 
 
 

Euchre, Shuffleboard & Horseshoes 
 
You are invited to play Euchre Tuesday and Thursday 
nights at 7pm. Cost is $1 per night with prizes at the end 
of each night. There will be shuffleboard in the rec hall on 
Saturdays. Organized horseshoes are played on Saturdays 
throughout the season. Starting dates will be posted on 
the bulletin board and new players are always welcome! 
 

Family Bingo 
 
Enjoy family Bingo every Saturday at 7pm and both 
Saturdays and Sundays on holiday weekends. Cost is 
$1/card with great prizes to be won. Thanks to Ellen Frey 
for calling bingo! 
 

Pool 
 
The pool is for one immediate family per site. Immediate 
family is considered 2 adults and their unmarried children 
under the age of 21. Your guests (extended family, 
friends, grandchildren, etc.) are only required to pay a 
visitor fee to the park if they use the pool. Prior to 
entering the pool facilities they must register at the office 
and pay a nominal fee. The rates are: 
 
Single: Daily - $3, Weekly - $10, Season - $20 
Family: Daily - $10, Weekly - $25, Season - $50 
 
IF YOUR GUEST(S) FAIL TO REGISTER AT THE OFFICE 
PRIOR TO USING THE POOL YOU WILL BE CHARGED 
$10/PERSON/DAY 
 
Please remember you are responsible for your guests and 
you must inform them of this policy. 
 
For everyone’s enjoyment, please obey ALL of the Pool 
Rules. 

Campground Rules and Safety 
 
We again stress that the speed limit within the camp is 
10km/h and you MUST obey stop signs. Our streets are 
also walkways and bike paths so always watch for others 
to ensure everyone’s safety! 
 
Please obey the One-Way street signs implemented within 
the park. 
 
For your safety please use smoke and carbon monoxide 
detectors. 
 
Please respect all other campers and do not cut through 
their lots. Inform your children of this rule as well. 
 
Fireworks are NOT allowed within the camp. 
 
DO NOT dispose of any types of sanitary pads in your 
toilets as it causes problems for our sewage pumps. 
 
ALL site alterations MUST be approved by management. 
ABSOLUTELY NO digging holes.  
 
No campfires after midnight.  
 
 

 
 

   


